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Service Change Notice 23-09 Updated 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
540 PM EDT Thu Oct 19 2023 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Terrance J. Clark 
         Director, WSR-88D Radar Operations Center 
 
Subject: Updated: NWS Will Cease Dissemination of WSR-88D Legacy  
         Precipitation Processing System (PPS) Products on or about  
         September 27, 2023 
 
Updated to reinstate the Hourly Digital Precipitation Array (DPA) product.  
This DPA product is being reinstated as the River Forecast Centers’ Multi-
Sensor Precipitation Estimation (MPE) capability has a critical dependency 
on this data.  The Water Resources Program will work to incorporate the 
DAA product at which time the DPA will be removed from dissemination. 
 
Otherwise, there are no changes to the removal of the PPS products 
mentioned in the previous update of Service Change Notice (SCN) 23-09, 
located at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/media/notification/pdf_2023_24/scn23-
09_legacy_pps_qpe_products_removal_aaa.pdf 
 
NWS partners and users should take the appropriate action to ensure 
systems recognize this change. 
 
For questions regarding this notice, please contact: 
 
Bill Ward 
NWS Radar Focal Point 
Radar Operations Center 
bill.ward@noaa.gov 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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